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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION
AUDIT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
June 2, 2015
3:00 p.m.

City Council Conference Room A
Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street
Attendance: Committee Members Patti Anania (Chair), Ted Wendler, Danny Ferreira, Ralph Hodges
Also: Jeff Clements – City Council Research; Kim Taylor and Elena Korsakova – Council Auditor’s Office; Jim Behrendt – Finance Department; Diane Moser, Kelli O’Leary and Dan Rieves – Employee Services Department; Van Stratton and George Chakhtoura – Information Technology Division
The meeting was called to order at 3:02 p.m. by Chairwoman Anania with a quorum present. The group discussed the following items:
Audit #762 – City Payroll Audit: Commissioner Wendler noted that issues found in this audit mirror issues identified in the previous payroll audit from 2006, raising concerns about how well problems are being addressed and rectified. 
Diane Moser recounted what steps the various departments have taken to address the issues raised in the audit. She explained that the number of access points to the computer system has been reduced from 36 to 20, spread over the Employee Services and Finance departments, including 2 “super-users” in ITD. Employee Services is working with ITD to set appropriate access levels for different employees with different work functions. After the summer temporary employee hiring rush is completed at the end of June, Employee Services and ITD will be tackling numerous items. Oracle user termination rules have been established and access rights are reviewed monthly for employees who have left City service or moved to other jobs. 
TAZ access rights were removed from employees without a valid business purpose in January 2014. No employees currently have both initiation and confirmation rights. TAZ access rights have been substantially restricted. 

City Comptroller Jim Behrendt reported that his operation continues to struggle with hiring and keeping qualified employees, in addition to dealing with two eliminated payroll manager positions. Lack of staff is a substantial impediment to keeping the work flow up-to-date, with a staff of 8 several years ago (4 payroll clerks, 4 accountants) being reduced to 5 currently, with a search underway for a sixth. The department loses good employees to other City departments and independent authorities because of its pay scale and is become a fertile recruiting area for other agencies. A new ERP system is being procured for the City to replace the aged FAMIS system which will bring a much higher level of control and accountability. The committee will make a recommendation regarding the absolute need for adequate supervision in the payroll function as an area that processes a huge percentage of the City’s budget annually. Commissioner Hodges advocated for automating as many checks and balances as possible via computer systems that can save time and manpower.
Regarding standard operating procedures, the Employee Services Department has updated 35 of its 37 procedures. W-2s are now being distributed via the web site rather than by paper copies. Special payroll certifications will be done twice a year and have also been requested of the constitutional officers. Elena Korsakova noted that 20 people citywide have authority to produce special checks (outside of the normal payroll cycle). Commissioner Hodges suggested that the department have ITD develop an application that flags special check issuance for a manager to review and approve.
Ms. O’Leary will provide the Chair with a written report of all actions taken to date on Audit #762 and the committee will discuss it again at a future meeting.
Audit #761 – Quarterly Budget Summary: Commissioner Ferreira outlined his review of the quarterly summary. Kim Taylor of the Council Auditor’s Office reported that the Quarterly Summary is prepared by the Finance Department and reviewed and commented upon by the Auditor’s Office for reasonableness. Mr. Ferreira noted numerous instances in which the Auditor’s Office review differed in its interpretation of the revenue and expenditure projections provided by the Finance Department. Ms. Taylor said that the CAO tends to view the figures with a very conservative eye and questions over-optimistic projections. The committee will recommend approval without comment. Commissioner Hodges will review Audit #764 – Quarterly Budget Summary for the second quarter.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:57 p.m.
Jeff Clements, Chief

Council Research Division
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